GENERAL LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Minutes of a meeting of the General Licensing Sub Committee of the Bolsover District Council held in the Council Chamber, The Arc, Clowne on Thursday 3rd March 2022 at 11:00 hours.

PRESENT:-

Members:-

Councillor Ray Heffer in the Chair

Councillors Andrew Joesbury and Rose Bowler.

Officers:- Carol Curtin (Solicitor), Charmaine Terry (Environmental Health Team Manager - Licensing) and Tom Scott (Governance Officer).

GLSC24-21/22 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence.

GLSC25-21/22 URGENT ITEMS OF BUSINESS

There were no urgent items of business to consider.

GLSC26-21/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest made.

GLSC27-21/22 MINUTES

Moved by Councillor Ray Heffer and seconded by Councillor Andrew Joesbury **RESOLVED** that the minutes of a meeting of the General Licensing Sub Committee held on 11th November 2021 be approved as a true and correct record.

GLSC28-21/22 TO CONSIDER A REQUEST FOR AN EXEMPTION TO THE HACKNEY CARRIAGE AND PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLE POLICY

The Environmental Health Team Manager – Licensing, advised the meeting that since the publication of the agenda, the licence holder had withdrawn their request for an exemption from the Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Vehicle Policy regarding the colour of their vehicle. This meant that the Hearing was no longer necessary.

Moved by Councillor Ray Heffer and seconded by Councillor Andrew Joesbury **RESOLVED** that the Hearing was no longer required.

(Environmental Health Team Manager – Licensing)

The meeting concluded at 11:05 hours.